R. JAMES WOOLSEY JOHN L. PETERSEN

SuUITE 800 SUITE 204
| 800 MASSACHUSETTS AVENUE, N.W. | 501 LEE HIGHWAY
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20036 ARLINGTON, VIRGINIA 22209

September 16, 1999

Steven M. Greer, M.D.

International Director

Center for the Study of Extraterrestrial Intelligence
P.O. Box 265

Crozet, Virginia 22932

Dear Dr. Greer:

It has just come to the attention of the four of us that you have, without giving any of us
the opportunity to comment, published a distorted account of a dinner party of some six years
ago at which the four of us, you, and your wife were seated together.

In the Introduction to your book, Extraterrestrial Contact, published earlier this year you
portray this dinner party conversation during which the four of us listened to your views and
politely asked questions as a "briefing" with a "cover story." You further assert that Mr. and
Mrs. Woolsey reported a UFO sighting to you and agreed with your views. You include specific
alleged quotations from them.

None of this is accurate. You have portrayed politeness as acquiescence and questions as
affirmations. Your conduct in this matter contravenes both accuracy and simple manners.
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